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SNIPPETS 

April 2017 
 

Meetings are held on the 
first Thursday of the month. 
 

APRIL 6, 2017 
 

Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. 
 

Mainway Arena (Auditorium)  

4015 Mainway Drive, 

Burlington 
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THANK YOU to ALL of OUR  
ADVERTISERS! 

Halton Quil ters Guild 

Celebrating 40 years of quil t ing and friendship! 

Presidentôs Message  
 

I wrote my initial message with the thought that spring was beginning 

to arrive, but with the potential of a 30 cm snowfall looming, that 

seems a little silly now.  LOL.  However, snow or not, the snowbirds 

will be coming north again soon, and quilt shows and shop hops will 

be happening!  That is a sure sign that spring is in the air!   
 

It will be good to see our missing friends again, and to be inspired by 

the talented works of other quilters and guilds.  It won't be long      

before the garden is again begging for some of our quilting time, so 

for now, let it snow and enjoy a quiet, rejuvenating time in your sew-

ing room.  For the HQG, April is going to be a busy, but fun month, 

with our quilt show quickly followed by the trip to Paducah! I am so    

looking forward to both.   

So é  talk to your neighbour, and make a new friend!          

                                                  Sue Paquette, President 

Guests are always welcome!  
$5 Admission 

Remember  é What to bring to the meeting    

 

www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 

> Name tag    > Slab blocks 

> Presidentôs Challenge  > Guild History items/photos       

>ñSewò and Tell  > Items for the Tombola 

> Money for 50/50 Draw > $5 for Anniversary Block Challenge kit 

> Library books       > Treats* from Q R S for the meeting 

> Outreach quilts       *Please label if items are gluten-free or 

> Block of the Month   if they contain nuts 

 

ñSTITCHES IN OUR TIMEò QUILT SHOW  
APRIL 22 - 23, 2017 at the Crossroads Centre, Burlington  

 
 

Itôs almost SHOWTIME!    While the deadline for entering a quilt is 
past, there is still time to: 
 

Make something to sell at the Membersô Boutique! 
 

Make an item to donate to the Tombola! 
 

Sign up to help.  Check whatôs available on the Volunteer sheet! 
 

Remember:  We need everyoneôs help to showcase the Halton 
Quilters Guild and make the HQG Quilt Show a resounding success! 
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Advertising 
Advertising rates are as follows: 

Thank you to all the advertisers who 
support our guild. We appreciate 
your support.  

When visiting these businesses, 
please let them know you saw their 
ad in this newsletter!  

Susan Atherton    

HQG Newsletter Advertising Co-ordinator 

(905) 824-3143                                                 
gs.atherton@outlook.com 
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The next HQG newsletter will be in 
APRIL.  The deadline is  
Saturday, April 15, 2017. 

Susan Atherton  
gs.atherton@outlook.com    

Newsletter 

Newsletter Distribution by 
Canada Post:  IMPORTANT  
 

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 2017, 
Snippets will be available for 
pickup at the guild meeting by 
those members presently      
receiving their copy by mail.   
   
\Newsletter Distribution by     
Email:  If you signed up to receive 
Snippets by email, and have not been 
receiving it, please let me know.  

Donna Douglas  

dmdflyer@yahoo.ca 

 Halton Quilters Guild 2016-2017 
Members of the Executive 

Business card 

Quarter page 

Half page 

Full page 

$15 

$30 

$40 

$55 

Volunteering for guild activities is a great way to meet other quilters 

while having fun and contributing to your guild.    
 

Try it out by volunteering  with 

 ̈ the 2017 Quilt Show Committee  

 ̈ the 40th Anniversary Committee 

 ̈ the Canada 150 Project 

Executive  
 

The Executive meets at 
7:00 p.m. on the fourth 
Thursday of every month.   
 

The April meeting is cancelled.  
The next Executive meeting is 
on Thursday, May 25, 2017.  
 

HQG members are welcome to 
attend.  ATTEND and SEE what 
being on the executive is all about! 
 
St. Stephen United Church,  

2258 Parkway Drive 

Burlington 

President                                      

Vice-President                                   

Past President 

Secretary 

Treasurer  

Membership 

New Member Ambassadors 

 

Outreach (Comfort Quilts) 

Outreach (Neonatal) 

Outreach (Quilts of Valour) 

Program 

 

Workshops 

Block of the Month/Mystery Quilt 

Social 

 

Library 

50 / 50 Draw 

Newsletter  

Newsletter (email) 

Newsletter Advertising 

Website 

Photographer 

Historian 

Sue Paquette 

Jean Decaire 

Sheila Keating 

Ann Glass 

Bill and Katherine Hunter   

Donna Vetter and Sheila Keating 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and  
Linda Young 
 
Estelle Probert and Susan McKenzie 
 

Sandy Stephen 
 

Alison McDonald 
 

Katherine Hunter and  
Catherine MacMaster 
 
Joyce Hughes and Marlene McDaniel 
 

Susie Leaker  
 

Margaret Messier, Bev Schmidt and 
Jan Warneke  
 
Janet Fisher 
 

Rose Hamilton and Susan Lauzon 
 

Susan Atherton 
 

Donna Douglas 
 

Susan Atherton 
 

Kathleen Seles 
 

Ruth Turner 
 

Diane Thurner 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Anniversary Celebrations  

Canada 150 

Quilt Show  Convenor 

 

Melba Stadler and Carol Brown 

Katherine Hunter and Susan Atherton 

Sheila Keating 
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Treasurer       HQG members may pay membership dues or workshop fees with cash, by 
cheque or an e-transfer.  The guild email address is: haltonquilters@gmail.com    
 

If paying via e-transfer, please provide your name and what the payment is for in the message section 
of the e-transfer.  See one of the executive for the security question and answer.  Be advised that the 
bank will charge you a small fee for the transfer.                          Bill Hunter, Treasurer 

50 / 50 Draw    /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ wŜƴŜ /ƘŜƳŜƴǝ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ ϷфнΦрл ƛƴ ǘƘŜ рл κ рл ŘǊŀǿ 
   ŀǘ ƻǳǊ aŀǊŎƘ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦΦ     

   !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻƻƴƛŜǎΣ ǘƻƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
   ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƛƭƭǎΦ  ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ н ŦƻǊ ϷмΣ р ŦƻǊ Ϸн ŀƴŘ нл ŦƻǊ ϷрΦ  
 

   wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Χ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴϥǘ ²Lb ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ ǝŎƪŜǘΗ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ  
 .Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ                            {ǳǎŀƴ [ŀǳȊƻƴ ŀƴŘ wƻǎŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴΣ рлκрл 5Ǌŀǿ              

Membership     
The membership booklets were handed out at our December and January meetings.        
If you missed picking up your copy, the booklets will be available at our next meeting.  
 

ALREADY RENEWED?  Thank you!  Please pick up your 2016-7 card at the Membership table.  
THINKING OF JOINING?  A membership form was attached to the June and September Snippets.  
It is also available on the HQG website. ï www.haltonquiltersguild.ca or at the membership desk. 
 

As always, PLEASE remember to wear your name tag to meetings. It helps us all when we can call 
each other by name!  
 

Sheila Keating (shesams@msn.com) and Donna Vetter (donnalvetter@gmail.com), Membership 
 

Donna:  Thank you to the member who donated fabric for door prizes.  This was enough to give us 
24 fat quarters!  My apologies that I did not catch your name.  

Secretary       5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ       
ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎ ƻǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎΚ  LŦ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘΦ    
9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ŦǊŀƎƛƭŜϪǎȅƳǇŀǝŎƻΦŎŀ               tƘƻƴŜΥ  όфлрύ сну-нмно                          !ƴƴ DƭŀǎǎΣ {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ    

Social       
 

Guild members with surnames beginning with Q, R and S will please     
provide the ñtreatsò.  Please label if items contain nuts or are gluten-free. 

Coffee and tea will be provided.  Please bring your own mug or you may 
purchase a Styrofoam cup for 50 cents. 

Upcoming Meetings:    May (T to Z)           June (Pot Luck Dinner)      
 

      Margaret Messier, Bev Schmidt and Jan Warneke, Social Committee                     
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The Presidentôs Challenge  2016-2017 

Weôll celebrate the arrival of spring with PURPLE fabric for the month of April.  When you hand in the   
48 purple 5ò by 5ò charm squares in April, you will receive 48 (24 pairs) of different purple charm 
squares at the meeting in May.   
 

Each month has a different theme.  Participate monthly or just every once in a while!  The challenge is to 
make something from the charm squares that you acquire ï any item, any size, any colour ð mix 2 or 3 
or all the sets or none of the sets together ï your choice.  TWO extra fabrics per project may be add-
ed.  There will be judging, with 1st, 2nd and 3rd prizes presented at the June 2017 meeting. 
   

Rules 
 ̈ Using the chart below, determine the colour or theme for the month. 
 ̈ Using good quality cotton, accurately cut 48 charm squares (5ò x 5ò) from the same piece of fabric.  
 ̈ Place the charm squares in a baggie labeled with ñyour name, #1ò. 
 ̈ Should you wish to exchange more than one bag of charms, you must use different fabric for each                        
set and label the subsequent bags with your name followed by #2, #3, etc. 

 ̈ At the meeting, sign and indicate the number of baggies that you submitted on the sheet provided. 
 ̈ The following month, come pick up your baggie(s). 

 

Colour / Theme   April is PURPLE fabric. 
               May  -  yellow          June - judging and awarding the prizes! 

 

Editorôs Note:  LAST CALL for any extra 5ò squares you arenôt planning to use in a quilt.  I am making coaster kits for 
Quilt Show visitors to take away as a memento.                                                                   Many thanks, Susan Atherton 

    Sue Paquette, President 

  New Member  
  Ambassadors  
 

We would like to welcome two 
new guild members, Marianne 
and Ildi.  We hope you enjoy 
our guild as much as we do! 
 

New members and 2016/2017 
executive:  Please remember to 
keep the afternoon of Saturday, 
May 6th from 2 to 4:30 p.m. 
free for the New Members Tea 
at 1540 Riley Ave in Burlington.  
 

Please RSVP to Cathy Marion  
at bcmarion@sympatico.ca or 
905-335-6335. 
 

Cathy Marion, Linda Young 
and Brenda Forsey,  
New Member Ambassadors 
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Friendship Retreat  
Itôs time to book your spot! 

 

WHEN?  from October 23 to 26, 2017  
WHERE?  Crieff Hills Retreat and Conference Centre 
                  (located in Puslinch, just south of the 401)   
COST?  Single $420.00 / Double $350.00 accommodation 
 

Home cooked meals (four lunches, three dinners and three 
breakfasts are included.   
 

A non-refundable $200.00  down payment is due before May 15.  
 

Everyone is welcome so tell your friends, bring your sister, or 
send your mother!   
 

For further information, please contact Donna Vetter  
at 905-336-2755.   Happy Sewing!!! 
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Celebrate Canadaôs 150th Birthday  

with the 2016 ð 2017 Block of the Month! 
 

You now have 16 of the 20 blocks for your top.  Hopefully the last 4 will be ready for you at the guild 
meeting in April.  I am hoping that many of you will have your tops finished and will bring them to the 
June meeting for all to see!            Susie Leaker, Block of the Month 

April  2017                                                                                                                                                                        Page 5  

Program  
 

April 6, 2017        Kathleen Seles, our Social Media Coordinator, will take us through the world of 
the web.  Kathleen will focus on how to navigate the Halton Quilters Guild website, as well familiar-
ize us with our Facebook and Instagram accounts.    
 

HELP!  We need other guild members to share their favourite gadgets and tips at the April meeting.  
If you have something to share, PLEASE email Katherine at katherine@thehostnextdoor.com . 
 

May 4, 2017         Johanna Masko, who ñloves to design and make quiltsò, will present ñAll about 
Scraps".  And if thereôs one thing quilters have in common with each other é itôs scraps!  Learn 
more about Johanna by visiting her blog at http://johannamaskoquilts.blogspot.ca/ . 
 

Future Guild Meetings: 
 

Are you interested in doing a demonstration at a guild meeting next fall? 
 

Do you have suggestions for a speaker or topic for a future meeting?  
 

We are still collecting the large hot chocolate containers for next yearôs holiday centrepieces!                                                                                                

Katherine Hunter and Catherine MacMaster, Program 

Quilt of Belonging 
 

The Quilt of Belonging is 
ña 36 metres / 120 foot 
long collaborative textile 
art project.  Its 263 blocks 
portray the rich cultural 
legacies of Canadaôs first 
people and all the nations 
of the worldò. 
 

This amazing quilt will be 
on tour in our area: 
July 11 to August 16 
The Cotton Factory 
Hamilton, Ontario 
August 18 to Sept. 4  
CNE, Toronto, Ontario  
www.quiltofbelonging.ca 

Library   April will DEFINITELY be the last time     
that we will be selling magazines and 
books, so plan to buy your reading and 
quilt project material for the summer.  
  

I will be buying new books on the 
Paducah trip.  If you have any special 
requests, please speak to me at Aprilôs 
guild meeting.  
 

      Jan Fisher, Library 


